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28 April 2022 

At Yeoval Central School we are respectful, responsible and cooperative.  

Our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) focus areas for Term 1 Weeks 7-11 are: 

* Think twice, act once. * Complete all tasks on time. 

Responsible  Respect ful  Cooperat ive Learning  

Yiradhu marang! 
(Year -ah-do mah-rung) 

 

Good Day / G’day 

Yeoval Central School  
proudly supported the 
2022 Yeoval ANZAC Day 
Services by marching with 
the diggers, delivering              
commemorative             
addresses and featuring a  
marching band. 
 
In addition, Yeoval Central 
School Principal Trish            
Henderson co-hosted the 
11am Memorial Service 
with St Columba’s           
Principal Michael Gibbons. 
  
Thank you to all students 
who participated in this     
important annual event. 



                                            A message from the Principal  

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners.                                                

Working together to achieve and grow. 

Welcome to Term 2!  

I am honoured to commence this term in the role of permanent        
Principal of YCS. I have been truly impressed with all aspects of the 
school and the wider community.  

All members of the school staff are united in their commitment to      
student learning and wellbeing and supportive of both students and 
their colleagues.   

I look forward to building upon the already great things in place to     
optimise experiences for everyone in our school community.   

Sydney Royal Easter Show  

Two events that highlighted these qualities over the course of the holidays were the attendance 
of the Show team at the Sydney Royal Easter Show and the participation of students at ANZAC 
commemorations this week. Thank you to Mr Horley for his organisation for the Sydney Royal 
excursion. I had the pleasure of joining the students on Friday afternoon and staying with them 
for the final two nights of their stay. I cannot overemphasise how impressed I was with the way 
they represented YCS.  

These students showed great initiative and responsibility in the way they attended to the animals 
and interacted with members of the public and others involved in the showing of the animals. It 
was a very big five days for them with early mornings and late nights and I'm sure they slept well 
when they finally arrived home. Well done to Ricky, Tyson, Nathanial, Liam, Sierra and Lucy! You 
should be very proud of your efforts, as we all are.   

ANZAC Day Services  

Thank you to all students who marched with the school to mark ANZAC Day on Monday and to 
their families for facilitating this. It was so special to march to the fantastic sound of the drums 
(thank you drummers and Mrs Johnson!). A big thank you to our Secondary School Captains   
Lucy and Jeigo who provided an address at the Yeoval dawn service, the service at Obley and 
the Commemorative Service in Yeoval.  

Thank you also to our Primary Captains Jack and Laura who impressed the elderly residents of 
UPA Yeoval Aged Care with their role in the ANZAC Day service on Friday. Thank you to Mrs 
Helen Tremain and Mrs Nikki Tremain-Hennock for their organisation prior to these events.  

Term 2 is underway  

It was great to welcome back students yesterday and to 
see their smiling faces as they walked through the gates 
for their first day back after the break and to witness 
them engaged in their learning back in their classrooms.   

I would like to welcome Mr Michael Hammond (LaST, 
ILSP), Mrs Kathryn Hammond (ILSP) and Ms Elsie 
Woodley who will be teaching 5/6 (Mon/Fri). Miss Crain 
will be teaching 5/6 Tue/Wed/Thurs this term.    

Students will be taking home their next supply of RAT 
tests this afternoon.   

Looking forward to seeing you during the term ahead.                            

Trish Henderson, Principal  

Thank you to Councillor Peter Batten who       

attended Yeoval’s Commemorative                     

2022 ANZAC Day Service. 



Find us on Facebook  We are a member of the Western Access Program 

          2022 SYDNEY ROYAL EASTER SHOW 

In the very early hours of Wednesday 6 April, a 
group of YCS students, a trailer, a ute and a 
horse float full of chooks, goats and luggage, 
headed off to the 2022 Sydney Royal Easter 
Show. 
Congratulations to all involved! 
 

YCS achievements                 
@ The Sydney Royal 
 

Goat Placements: 
1st—British Alpine Doe 1-3 years in Milk: Nanetta 
4th—Toggenburg Goatling 18-24 Months: Lucinda 
3rd—British Alpine Goatling 18-24 Months: Penny’s Girl 
4th—Toggenburg kid 6-12 Months: Maybelle 
1st—Any Other Breed Kid (Lamancha) 6-12 Months: Amber 
1st & 2nd—British Alpine kid 6-12 Months: Lil Kay & Zahra 
3rd—Group of Three Does  
3rd—Sires Progeny 
Champion—Kid, Any Other Breed (Lamancha): Amber  
 

Poultry Results: 
1st—Softfeather Heavy Bantam Female 
1st—True Bantam Female 
1st—True Bantam Male 
1st & 2nd—Hardfeather Bantam Female 
Champion—Softfeather Heavy Bantam 
Champion—True Bantam 
Champion—Hardfeather Bantam 
Champion—Hardfeather Bantam Female 
Champion—School Classes Bantam Fe-
male 
Champion—School Classes Bantam 
Reserve Champion—School Classes Bantam 
 

Sydney Royal Schools Egg Laying                
Competition Results: 
2nd—Purebred Egg Layers’ Competition 
2nd—Purebred Egg Layers’ Competition—Presentation of       
Exhibits 
2nd—Purebred Egg Layers’ Competition—Egg Laying            
Component 
3rd—Purebred Egg Layers competition—Project                     
Component- Primary H2O Paddock to Plate project 
4th—Purebred Egg Layers competition—Project Component 
 

School Egg Class Results: 
3rd—6 Hen Eggs 



                Find us on Facebook                                        We are a member of the Western Access Program 

PBL Mini Celebration Day 

G o o d b y e  Te r m  1 ,  H e l l o  Te r m  2 !  

. A STEP BACK IN TIME:Part 5 

Prospects are very bright...A year after the 1914 school building was completed in    

Yeoval, enrolments reached 49. Two years later it was 75 and the school had a second teacher, but it 
was difficult for two teachers to work in an overcrowded classroom built for 50 students. The head-

master at the time, in applying for the building to be enlarged, argued that the prospects for the town 
were very bright with a Freezing Works nearing completion and the construction of the Molong-Dubbo 

Railway, via Yeoval, well underway. The decision was made to add a second classroom to the school 
building, while the question of a teacher’s residence was reconsidered. Work on both buildings were 

completed by mid 1920, with a picket fence constructed around the teacher’s residence. 

YCS students enjoyed a treat day on the last day of 

Term 1, with the whole school celebrating the          

fantastic behaviour and attitude that had been on 

display throughout the term. Students were invited 

to wear mufti, enjoyed a sausage sizzle lunch and an 

Easter egg hunt—all thanks to the PBL Team. 

Term 2, here we come! 



From our YCS students 

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

Kitana 
Hoswell-Parsons,    
Year 11 

“The thing I love about being 
at Yeoval Central School is 
that we get opportunities from 
being part of the Western  Access Program (WAP) 
that enhance our learning.  

“We have the chance to travel to different schools 
to learn and have face-to—face learning instead of 
being on a computer all term.  

“The teachers at YCS are caring and want the best 
out of everyone, no matter who you are….’’ 

Jai Harvey, Year 5 

“Well the first thing is 
playing footy with my 
friends (friends of all    
ages).  

“I also enjoy H20,        
especially science and   
geography. 

“There are new things to 
be learnt every day.  In geography we learnt about 
people, places and cultures and that is interesting.  

“I also love Wiradjuri with Uncle Darren...it's great 
to learn about my culture and the words of          
Aboriginal people…’’ 

What I               most about Yeoval Central School 

2022 TEN4TEN LEADERSHIP PROGRAM 

By Kitana  Hoswell-Parsons 

Tuesday 5 April was the opening dinner where we got 
to meet our mentors and engage with the other       
students that will be completing the TEN4TEN        
Program with us.  

Unfortunately my mentor Phil Donato MP was not 
there due to a family emergency but they thought 
ahead and got someone else to fill in for him named 
Sophie.  

I was very excited to get to know the people that I will 
be spending time with this year.  

I enjoyed the night and everyone who I met was very 
interesting and very passionate about what they do. 



From our YCS students 





School Calendar Dates & Notices 

School Calendar 
 

Term 2 Week 1 
Thursday, 28 April 

School Photographs 
 

Term 2 Week 2 
Friday 6 May 

YCS Athletics Carnival & 
Mother’s Day Stall 

 

Term 2 Week 4 
Tuesday 17 May 

2022 Yeoval Show 
 

Friday 20 May 
Walk Safely to School Day 

 

 

NEXT P&C         
MEETING: 

 
MONDAY 9 MAY 
2022 FROM 6PM     

@ YCS 
 

All welcome 
 
 

Assessment Calendar 
 

Term 2 Week 2 
Year 11: 

Hospitality 

  
Term 2 Week 4 

Year 7/8: 
LOTE (Wiradjuri) Listening & 

Speaking Task 
 

Year 9/10: 
Agricultural Technology 

PDHPE 
 

Term 2 Week 5 
Year 7/8: 

Physical Education—Practical 
 

Year 7: 
Technology—Food & Agriculture 

 
Year 8: 

Technology—Digital Technology 
 

Year 11: 
English Studies 

Primary Industries 
 
 
 
 
 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE:  yeoval-c.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Student of the Week 
 

Term 1 Week 11 
K/1:  Charlie Wilkin 

For always being willing to 
help others. 

 
2/3/4:  Heian Baikrich 

Welcome to Yeoval Central 
School 2/3/4 

 
5/6:  Jai Harvey 

For being an enthusiastic 
contributor to class 

discussions. 
 

Stage 4:  Eliza Evans 
For her tenacity to focus and 

utilise teacher feedback. 
 

Stage 5:  Elizabeth Hoswell-
Parsons 

For her commitment to her 
PDHPE assessment task. 

 
Stage 6:  Kitana Hoswell-

Parsons 
For independently taking the 
opportunity to successfully be 

a part of a leadership 
mentoring program. 

 

Week 1 Student/Teacher Merit 
Award Winners: 

Student: Sierra Hoswell-Parsons 
Staff Member: Mrs Tremain 




